
VILLAGE OF HOFFMAN ESTATES 
Commission for Senior Citizens 

MINUTES 
Tuesday, June 11, 2024 

 
Members in Attendance    Members not in Attendance 
Lillian Clinton      Ross Morizzo  
Ed Matone       
Peg Kusmierski      
Jodi Schultz 
Kathy Ahlgrim 
      
Staff Liaison in Attendance 
Audra Marks 
        
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Lillian Clinton at 5:34 PM. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
Motion made by Jodi and seconded by Peg to approve the minutes of the May 2024 
meeting. All ayes.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Comment 
No public comment. 
 
Chairperson’s Report 
Lillian reminded the commission to stay with the Robert’s Rules for the meeting.  Lillian 
mentioned the Schaumburg Library will be having a retirement fair on August 7th from 5-
8pm.  The commission will have a table there and pass out flyers.   
 
Discussed updates for Senior Prom. Prom will be held on September 18th, from 5:30 -
8:00 pm.   Kathy found a dance studio, Arthur Miller Dance Studio, and they have 1 
person for 1 hour for $250.  Jodi will work with High School for volunteers to help, Peg 
mentioned food from Garibaldis, $12 per person, food would be pork or chicken, 
potatoes, and finger foods. Event based off 100 people we could add appetizers for $3 
more.  Jodi mentioned she would contact Dance World and see about coming to have 
prom.  They are at the Triphahn center every other Friday.  Lillian and Jodi will check 
into sponsors at an event they are going to tomorrow.  The Commission discussed having 
centerpieces, but it is not important but would be nice. 
 
Next event is July 17th, which will be Bingo and Ice Cream.  The start time is 1:30 pm.  
August will have Martina Mathisen as Mae West for entertainment.  October will have a 
magician, and still planning November and December. 
 
 
 



Staff Liaison Report 
Lunch is paid in full for tomorrow.  Monica will not be at the next meeting, so Audra will 
attend in her place. 
 
Old Business 
Discussed in chairperson’s report. 
 
New Business 
Kathy confirmed tomorrow’s luncheon details, Garibaldis for lunch and a barbershop 
quartet for entertainment. 
 
Commissioners’ Comments 
No comments. 
 
Adjournment 
Motion made by Peg and seconded by Jodi to adjourn at 6:30 pm.  Voice vote taken. All 
ayes. Motion carried. 

 
 
 

The next Commission for Senior Citizens meeting will be Tuesday, July 9, 2024. 


